WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORP.

MINUTES OF 07/14/10 MEETING

Aviation portion of meeting

The July 14, 2010 meeting of the WV aviation was convened at 6:40pm at Bob Pustell's.  Board members present were: Bob Pustell, Bill Clegg, Steve Moore, Dave Adams, Ted Roberts, Nick Ananina, and Barbara Clifford. 

Meriel Mingori, Glenn Mori and Tom Gill were present as guests.

Tom Gill agreed to take the minutes.

Peter Lambert submitted a list of Secretary duties.

Election of Secretary: Deferred to next month.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the June 17, 2010 meeting were approved, with a minor spelling correction.

Treasurer’s report: Barbara Clifford reported that there is approximately $2,200 in outstanding dues from 4 accounts.  A letter was sent to each, and a claim  will be filed in small claims court on  7/15 if payments are not made.  There is $15500 in checking and $68,000 in savings.  Receipts are looking good so far, approximately 28%. Board member list is being updated.  The Treasurers report was accepted as presented.

Public input: none

Runway: Current runway status will not change.  The east side will remain officially closed.  

Discussion on allowing taxi traffic on new grass for soaring heights.

Motion: Open east side of runway for airplane taxi width crossings only. The board reserves the right re-close if there are any issues. Passed.

Grass: Bob will contact Glenn to get a re-application of the hydroseeding on the light areas.

VASI: VASI was realigned and tested satisfactorily. Use at your own risk.

Public input:  none.

Other Business:

The Board  was approached about having phone numbers posted on the Windsock Pilots Website. Approved.

Irrigation – Nick started a preliminary system plan. Discussion on starting committee, permitting requirements, input will be accepted from anyone with input .

Motion: Appoint Nick Ananina chairman of the irrigation committee with flexibility to add and remove members as required.  Update reports will be provided at each board meeting or as necessary. Deliverable will be a comprehensive plan by the next annual meeting. Approved.

The aviation portion of the meeting adjourned at 7:25pm.

WV property owners portion of meeting

Bob Pustell convened the July 14, 2010 meeting of the WV property board at 7:28 pm in his home. Board members present were: Bob Pustell, Bill Clegg, Steve Moore, Tom Gill, Ted Roberts, Glenn Mori and Barbara Clifford. 

Meriel Mingori was the only guest.  

Tom Gill agreed to take the minutes.

Election of Secretary: Deferred to next month.

Treasurers report: Barbara reported that there are 8 past due accounts totaling approximately $5400. A letter was sent to each, and a claim  will be filed in small claims court  on  7/15 if payment is not made. There is currently 17000 in checking and 35800 in savings.  Bank will be paying some of the assessment on the forclosed property.
Election of Secretary: Deferred to next month.

Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the June 17, 2010 meeting were approved.

Other business:

Tom Kondrat: 

Bob reviewed letter sent to Tom Kondarat.  Issue is resolved.

NHEC Tree Trimming:

Item is still open.  Bob will contact NHEC next month to follow up any individual tree trimming requests.

The Board  was approached about having phone numbers posted on the Windsock Pilots Website. Approved.

Public Input: None.

New Business:

Jeffries letter:

Ted Roberts noted he was mentioned in letter without being consulted.  Bob visited the Jeffries to review issues.  The Jeffries have issues with how 2 properties appear visually.  Discussion was had and will be continued  next month.  Bob will provide copies of the letter and C&R's to board members.  Bob will suggest that the Jeffries verbally contact both properties.

Public Input: None.

NEXT MEETING WILL BE WEDNESDAY August 11; 6:30PM AT TED ROBERTS  HOME

Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm

Tom Gill

Acting Secretary

